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Important Announcement: 

Recall of Phenytoin 125 mg per 5 mL Oral Suspension by Taro Pharmaceuticals 
 
Dear Kaiser Permanente Member, 
 
You may be affected by a recent recall of Phenytoin 125 mg per 5 mL Oral Suspension 
manufactured by Taro Pharmaceuticals. 
 
If you are no longer taking this medication or no longer have a supply of this medication, please 
ignore this letter.  If you have a supply of this medication, here is what you need to know about 
this recall. 
 
Why is Taro Pharmaceuticals recalling this medication? 

• Taro Pharmaceuticals announced the recall because two lots (batches) of this medication 
may not mix properly when shaken.   

o Lot # 327874 and lot # 327876 are affected 

• Taro Pharmaceuticals issued the recall to assure the health and safety of people who take 
this medication. 

 
What should I do with my medication? 

• Do not stop taking your medication, this is not an emergency.   

• Please do not bring your medication back to the pharmacy. 
• Call your pharmacy and discuss exchanging your medication with your pharmacist. 

• The pharmacy’s phone number is found on the prescription label. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kaiser Permanente, National Pharmacy Operations 


